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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 8th April 2010 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Present:  Patrick Kenlock (Chair), Glen Thimblethorpe (vice Chair),  Debbie Owen IBC (minutes), Paul Russell, David Lynch, Susan Maguire SCC Councillor 

Apologies: Sam Teague IBC, Eddie Peters IBC, Cllr Bill Quinton, Cllr Bill Knowles, Cllr Terry.
Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates/Actions

4. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
Patrick Kenlock welcomed everyone. 

Pat thanked everyone for their support since the group formed and to recognise how much has been achieved so far.

He announced he would be stepping down as chair as he couldn’t dedicate the amount of time he wanted and needed to, he would remain a member of the group and contribute where he can.

A new chair needs to be elected when a few more members are present.

2. Minutes of last meeting 

Agreed correct

3.

The group agreed they would like S.T. to invite Luke Brinley Jones to the next meeting to talk about putting a business plan together.

Need to get the Business Plan underway, it is a priority, or the survey results will go out of date. Glen has started writing a report and had circulated it to some members of the group.

The Survey results have been put on to a data base. Pat to put the data on to discs and distribute at the next meeting.

A discussion took place around what could be done with the Tennis courts.

· Dig it up, do a proper job

· Look inside see what the structure is

· Possibly only the entrance of the shelters have collapsed, there are reinforced concrete blocks, but there are soft spots, that may have some subsidence

· Swap courts with play area, or swap court to other end of the park.

· Could we do our own exploratory work, does the IBC have to give permission? Cubbitt maybe could donate half a day, with some press coverage. 

D.L. and the group agreed IBC should pay the £300 for the exploratory works as part of their maintenance budget, the Council need to make it safe. ST to explore

Do we need to plan the priorities in order, such as the most important being the Play area then the fence, etc. The projects will be sub-divided in the business plan, they will then self prioritise as the funds get granted for each project, all agreed. The first Business plan would be the hardest but after this, things can be copy pasted in to each new bid.

S.M received a new funding opportunity and passed this on to S.T, it was from Blue Peter.

P.R had noticed a school has started using the park for football once a week

D.L. has been to the Park on Sunday but as yet no Football has been played.

All agreed there are some speeding issues in Murray Road

Updates/Actions

All request S.T. to attend the next meeting

S.T. to ask IBC to cover the costs of the £300 exploratory works as part of the ongoing Maintenance budget

S.T. to find out if the group can do their own exploratory work

S.T. to invite Luke Brinkley Jones to the next meeting to help with the business plan 

P.K. to bring C.D’s with data base on them to next meeting

G.T. to bring the mapping system to the next meeting

D.L. to continue to visit the Park on Sundays, to ask Footballers if they would like to represent themselves at this meeting.

S.T. to bring along all paper work and funding info to next meeting

G.T. to organise speed cameras in Murray Road

All. Please forward any photos of the park to G.T. so he can start to create the web site.

P.R. to contact Sara to see if she is still interested in helping with the group, request she comes to the next meeting

All. Please respond to the meeting invite if you can or can not attend so we can gauge how many will be attending

D.L. will the Park be locked at night when all the work has been done? S.T. to follow up

S.T. To check all the email contacts are correct as some are not receiving the emails.

AOB

-

4. Date of next meeting
 13th May 7pm 2010.

Requested dates in the future (only able to book for each 3 months, and booking forms sent out towards the end of each quarter): 

10th June

